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Welcome to our first newsletter of the new term. I 
would like to extend a particularly warm welcome to 
our new Year 7 and Year 12 joiners and their parents. 
I hope that you find our weekly newsletters useful in 
keeping you up to date with what has been going on 
in school You can also visit the school website as well 
as follow the school on twitter. 

Congratulations to all of our students on their 
achievements at A Level and GCSE this summer. This 
year saw the reintroduction of public examinations 
since the pandemic and this summer’s results were 
as follows:

At A level, 65.0 % of grades at A*/A and 33.2 % at A*. 
Just over half of the cohort achieved at least three A 
or A*grades in their A level subjects. Over two thirds 
of the year group went on to their first choice uni-
versity with seventeen students securing places at 
Oxbridge. 

At GCSE, 91.24% of all grades were grade 7 or better 
with 49.4% grades were grade 9. Nineteen students 
achieved ten grades 9s or better 

These impressive results reflect the enormous amount 
of hard work and resilience that students have shown 
following a tumultuous time. This is alongside the sup-
port and dedication of the staff and not forgetting the 
very important part that our parents play as well. 
We also welcome a number of new staff this year: 
Miss E Cooper (English), Mr S Lawrence (Head of His-
tory and Politics), Ms V Keohane (English), Mr E Pat-
tison (Physics), Mr S Coton (Physics), Mr D McCaus-
land (Biology), Ms A Nielen (Biology), Mr L Sanderson 
(Director of Science), Mrs I Spindler (Modern Foreign 
Languages), Miss S Wilson (Student Support Officer) 
and Miss M Gough (Assistant Headteacher – Pastoral 
& Student Support).

We also welcome Mrs P Copeland who is covering 
for a maternity leave in Theology and Philosophy.

The start of the new academic year is always a busy 
one including induction days and extra-curricular fay-
res. All students have settled in quickly and settled in 
well and it was good to see so many students at the 
various extra-curricular fayres signing up for various 
clubs and activities. This week sees the start of our 
extra-curricular programme, including after school 
clubs, and auditions for this year’s school production, 
Beauty and the Beast, have already taken place. 

We also held our first Parents Information Evening 
of the year for Year 12 parents and students. This was 
an opportunity to everyone through important in-
formation and guidance with regards to the next two 
years studying for A levels and how parents can help 
support their child during this time. It was also an 
opportunity for parents to meet their child’s form 
tutor as well. Thank you to everyone that attended 
and a copy of the PowerPoint can be found on the 
school website.

We are currently have a number of opportunities 
available to join us here at Wallington High School 
for Girls as staff members:

• Librarian 
• Student Support Officer 
• Careers Administrator
• Lunchtime Supervisor 
• Chemistry Teacher (maternity cover)
• Psychology Teacher (maternity cover)

Further details about these roles can be found on 
the school website here . Please tell
your friends and family and ask them to contact the 
school if they are interested in any of these posts.
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Finally, I wanted to inform you that, as part of a review 
of our uniform requirements (including costs), in the 
future, we will be changing our uniform supplier from 
Claddish to Stevenson’s. There are no changes for the 
immediate future and parents should continue to use 
Claddish for new uniform. I will write to parents again 
when I have more information to share.

Have a great week.

mr r booth
headteacher

opportunity for parents: 
help with careers events

We are looking for parents and carers to help 
with our careers events over the coming school 
year. If you are interested in getting involved then 
please fill in the form found here.

mr j parkinson
assistant headteacher

https: / / forms.of f ice .com/Pages/ResponsePage .
aspx?id=FqwLD5I-3E6GjRHbRevYXN4XYaxCU3d-
MiS8QfX6sxSpURTlIRUNPQ0FWTlNQWFJKOVk-
1WTc2VzJCQy4u

http://https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=FqwLD5I-3E6GjRHbRevYXN4XYaxCU3dMiS8QfX6sxSpURTlIRUNPQ0FWTlNQWFJKOVk1WTc2VzJCQy4u


Medical Passes and Medication 

Medical Passes
If a student needs to take medication during the school 
day then they must be issued with a medical pass which 
will allow them to leave their lesson and visit the first 
aid room. Please email Miss Gough if you think this is 
something your child requires: 
mgough@wallingtongirls.org.uk. 

Medication
All medication should be stored in first aid for safety/ 
safeguarding reasons with a parental permission form. 
If students do wish to carry medication it should only 
be enough for a midday dose, e.g. 2 x tablets to take 
either at break or lunch depending on any medication 
previously taken. Students are not permitted to carry 
boxes of tablets around school. Any questions, please 
contact Miss Gough. 

First Aid and Medical Appointments

First Aid
If a student is unwell during the school day the first 
aider will determine whether a child needs to be 
sent home. If a student is to be sent home then the 
first aider will contact home to make the suitable ar-
rangements. Under no circumstances should a student 
phone home asking a parent/carer to be collected.

Medical appointments 
If your child needs to leave school early for a planned 
medical appointment, parents /carers need to email 
the attendance address (below) at least 48 hours in 
advance.  Students need to inform their Form Tutor in 
the morning, then the relevant subject teacher if they 
need to leave a lesson early. Students must report to 
reception when leaving the premises where they will 
receive an out of school pass.

If your child returns to school on the same day, they 
must report to reception on arrival in order to sign in. 
If there is an emergency medical appointment, parents/
carers should email the attendance address by 9.30am 
on the day. 

If your child is ill, parents/ carers should email the 
school by 9.30am every day they are absent stating the 
reason for absence. The e-mail address is: 
attendance@wallingtongirls.org.uk.

Phishing Scam 

We have recently been made aware of a phishing 
scam known as ‘Hi Mum’ that has been circulating 
through text message or instant messaging services, 
such as WhatsApp. The scam involves the imperson-
ation of friends or family members in order to gain 
access to your personal information. We encourage 
you to read this article for guidance on identifying 
phishing scams and how to deal with them if you 
have been targeted - Ineqe Safeguarding Group. 

miss m gough
designated safeguarding lead

assistant headteacher
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h t t p s : / / i n e q e . c o m / 2 0 2 2 / 0 9 / 1 2 / s c a m -
alert/?utm_campaign=Slender%20Man&utm_
m e d i u m = e m a i l & _ h s m i = 2 2 5 7 3 3 9 3 9 & _
hsenc=p2ANqtz -9 -6u2 JHbqdBHH4TUa -
Pg5x5oEPZrrp_grNX4XX4jYh0NlRT3y8vU
qrVBlsqfme8sNnSTVRVW_3GsBFEMIZDqS
e_5jLDSshXP_tMeYx41afY4Kly09U&utm_
content=225733939&utm_source=hs_email

mailto:mgough%40wallingtongirls.org.uk.%20%0D?subject=
mailto:attendance%40wallingtongirls.org.uk?subject=
http://https://ineqe.com/2022/09/12/scam-alert/?utm_campaign=Slender%20Man&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=225733939&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-9-6u2JHbqdBHH4TUaPg5x5oEPZrrp_grNX4XX4jYh0NlRT3y8vUqrVBlsqfme8sNnSTVRVW_3GsBFEMIZDqSe_5jLDSshXP_tMeYx41afY4Kly09U&utm_content=225733939&utm_source=hs_email
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set tests

On Tuesday 13th September we held the SET for pro-
spective Year 6 students. Just under 1,500 student s sat 
the test at WHSG, spread over a morning and after-
noon session. Thank you to everyone who organised 
or help with the day including our own Sixth Form stu-
dents and CCF who did an amazing job looking after 
candidates and managing queues.

photos of the day:

mr r booth
headteacher
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JAN

Understanding and supporting teen sleep:
an overview of the research and
recommendations
For all secondary parents

4TH,
9TH OR

11TH

Education Wellbeing Service
Upcoming Events For

Secondary Parents 2022/23
Supporting your teenager's mental

health webinars

SEPT

Mental Health during the teenage years -
an introduction and overview
For year 7 & year 8 parents

22ND,
26TH OR

27TH

NOV

Supporting your teen through emotional
storms - emotion regulation skills and
strategies 
For all secondary school parents

9TH,
10TH OR

15TH

JAN/FEB

Understanding and supporting anxiety
during the teenage years
For all secondary parents

26TH,
30TH OR

1ST

MAR

Supporting and managing exam and
assignment stress: top tips and ideas for
parents
For all secondary parents - year 11 and 13 focus

13TH,
16TH OR

17TH
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Scan QR code with your phone's camera to sign up for free via eventbrite or
search:

www.eventbrite.com/cc/secondary-parents-nhs-wellbeing-workshops-725989
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medications notice

Students' Medications at School
WHSG

If a student has a condition that requires any medication including
Inhalers, Adrenaline autoinjectors (referred to as Epipen) and/ or
Antihistamines can parents/carers please ensure that they provide
spare medication to the school.
 
In light of normal school protocol, it is vital that we have the correct
medication on site for students in case of an emergency. We would
ask that Parents/Carers send in / replace this medication as soon as
possible, any expired medications must be collected where applicable.
 
We require all medication each to be accompanied by a completed
Parental Permission Form, available from the school website by this
https://www.wallingtongirls.org.uk/page/?
title=Student+First+Aid+%26amp%3B+Medication+Information&pid
=105

We would also ask that you would provide the school with
replacement medication as soon as possible and when the expiry date
is reached.
 
Enrichment activities are coming up next month, spare medications
need to be provided before the activities to ensure they are available
as some activities may be taking place off site.
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